

April 14, 2021

Ms. C. Long Ontario Energy Board 2300 Yonge Street, 27<sup>th</sup> Floor P.O. Box 2319 Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Long:

Re: Request for Temporary Exemption from 6.5.3 Distribution System Code

(Long-Term Load Transfer Elimination) by Halton Hills Hydro Inc.

**OEB Proceeding Number: EB-2020-0300** 

The Corporation of the Town of Halton Hills, as the sole Shareholder, has been apprised and supported Halton Hills Hydro Inc.'s requests for an extension to the Long-Term Load Transfer exemption since 2016.

The Town of Halton Hills regards lands on the west side of Winston Churchill Boulevard, from 5 Sideroad to 10 Sideroad which are included in the Long-Term Load Transfer arrangement with Alectra Utilities, to be future employment lands for the residents of the Town of Halton Hills. Employment lands are very important to the Town of Halton Hills, especially given the negative employment affects COVID has had on the area.

The Corporation of the Town of Halton Hills Council fully supports the Long-Term Load Transfer extension request put forth by Halton Hills Hydro Inc. in regards to the west side of Winston Churchill Boulevard between 5 Sideroad and 10 Sideroad.

Rick Bonnette

Mayor, Town of Halton Hills

		·	
	;		